BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING

Tuesday September 28, 2021 (following Health meeting). 7:02 pm

Public present: Mr. & Mrs. Jarvis

Mail was read, previous minutes and treasury warrants were approved.

Mail reviewed: MIIA Insurance overview for the fiscal year 2022.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Mr. & Mrs. Jarvis asked what was needed for the Town to take over Lakeside Drive. The Board informed them of the steps necessary and provided a document with this information to Mr. & Mrs. Jarvis.

Michael Curtin wanted to submit a formal complaint about Marcy Camel who has lived in Tyringham for over ten years and still registrars her vehicles in New York. This is misrepresentation. Avoiding Excise Tax is fraudulent and can be charged as such. She will be contacted and made aware of the law prior to further action being taken. Unanimous vote.

James Consolati stated Carol Hardy-Fanta and Gail Charpentier are looking into grants for the school house. They both just want to help the town and felt this was a worthy cause.

Molly to follow up with Bradley Architects to see if plans will be completed by the end of this upcoming winter.

NEXT MEETING: TIME CHANGE 5:30 - 6:00 is mail and meeting starts at 6:00.

PHONE SERVICE PURCHASE: This item will be placed on the next agenda. We are waiting for additional information.

Adjourned 7:40 pm

James Consplati, Chairman

Matthew Puntin, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member